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GOVERNOR CONSIDERS RELEASING TULARE COUNTY KILLER 

 

Governor Jerry Brown is considering the release of convicted killer Richard Flowers, age 63, 

who in 1996 stabbed a 78-year-old Tulare woman in her home, stole her jewelry and car, and 

sold the car parts to purchase cocaine. At a hearing on October 16, 2018, the California Board of 

Parole Hearings recommended a sentence commutation to the governor. The Governor referred 

the case to the Board after he received an application for commutation from the defendant. If 

granted, Flowers can be released from prison despite a jury convicting him of first-degree 

murder with a special circumstance and imposing a sentence of life without the possibility of 

parole.  

“This decision by the Board of Parole Hearings is deplorable. It is a travesty to victims, their 

families, and the men and women of our Office who strive for justice. This inmate should never 

be able to prey upon our communities again because the justice handed down was that he serves 

life without ever having the possibility of parole. We stand united in our opposition to the 

Board’s decision and urge the Governor to reject this application for clemency. We must have 

truth in sentencing in our Court system,” said District Attorney Tim Ward. “If you care about 

victims of crime and public safety, contact the Governor at 916-445-2841 or through his website 

at https://govapps.gov.ca.gov/gov39mail/ and urge him not to release this violent individual 

convicted of a heinous crime back in to our communities.” 

According to the Washington Post, Governor Brown has issued more than 80 sentence 

commutations in the last seven years (Kuznia, Washington Post 2018). 

For a complete account of Mr. Flower’s crime and criminal history, the Tulare County District 

Attorney’s opposition letter to the governor is attached to this press release.  

Media inquiries can be directed to the Office of the District Attorney, County of Tulare  
Assistant District Attorney Dave Alavezos (559) 636-5494 

https://govapps.gov.ca.gov/gov39mail/
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